COMHAIRLE CHOIMHEARSNACHD SHLEITE

SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES of MEETING OF SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL held on

Tuesday, 6th March 2012 at Tarskavaig Hall, Sleat, Isle of Skye at 7.30pm

PRESENT:


Margaret Colpus




Charles Culbertson





Flora MacLean





Archie Maccalman
IN ATTENDANCE:

Peter Piddock & Valerie Piddock
1. APOLOGIES


Rob Ware, Pauline Lyle, Claire Hannah & Jimmy Logan
2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
Sleat Community Council Meeting  (07.02.2012)
The Minutes were moved for adoption by Flora MacLean, seconded by Charles Culbertson 
and approved unanimously.
Progress Report from Previous Meeting

3.1
Members noted that initial contact has been made and we await responses.

3.2
Members noted that initial contact has been made and we await responses.
3.3
Members noted that initial contact has been made and we await responses.
3.4
Members noted that initial contact has been made and Ann McDonald has replied stating that the free skip scheme unfortunately would not be revived.

Members noted that Highland Council would be supportive of environmental type schemes and would provide bin bags and a skip.  For example Tarskavaig and Achnacloich beach clean up.  It was indicated that up to 3 skips per year would be available.
3.5
Members noted that Rob Ware attended the meeting to discuss the consultation over the Mallaig to Armadale ferry service.  As Rob Ware is on holiday his report was deferred. 
Members noted that brief minutes had been circulated. 
3.6
Members noted that initial contact has been made and we await responses. 

3.7
Members noted that Una MacLeod the meeting regarding the Inter City service.  Una and her group achieved a very positive result.  Una MacLeod report was deferred.

3.8
Members noted that nominations were received for the Highland Council Civic awards.

4.1
Members noted that initial contact with Scottish Water had been made and that a reply had been received by Flora MacLean stating that there was 19 hrs storage at Teangue water treatment works at  the clear water tank and a plug in point.  Also that there is 12 hours storage at Tarskavaig WTW.  There is also a plug in point at the pump station in Kilbeg.  Also Scottish Water is currently reviewing its position as regards potential power supply interruptions.

Members agreed to continue to follow this matter up in particular the hydrologists report and for the possibility of a further public meeting. 

5.1
Members noted that Stonefield notice board has fallen down but may be revived.  Members noted that Ferindonald may not wish to have a notice board although this has been requested before.  Rob Ware’s report was deferred.  
5.2  
Members noted that this has been adopted.
5.3
Members noted that initial contact has been made and we await responses.

5.4
Members noted that initial discussions had been made with other community groups and this will continue to be canvased.   Flora MacLean suggested Donald Kennedy as a good contact.
Other Matters Arising

There were no matters arising
3. MISCELLANEOUS CORRESPONDENCE
3.1 Rosina Kazimierczak has contacted the council asking to confirm whether Sleat Community Council received the 2012/13 Pharmaceutical Care Services plan for public consultation. Roddy Murray has confirmed that he had not received this plan while his position as Chairman.  
Members considered the situation and agreed to ask Sleat Community Trust to distribute in electronic format and invite responses.  Members agreed to digest the report and to prepare a response.
3.2 Pauline Lyle raised the matter of commemorate the" Queens Jubilee".  Suggesting possibly planting a tree or something in Sleat to remember the occasion.  Members considered the situation and agreed to contact Scottish Woodland Trust to source trees for each township.  It was also suggested that there could be a tea party to celebrate the occasion.  
3.3
Pauline Lyle also suggested that Sleat Community Council should support the good work that is being done by Angela Murphy "The Cost of Rural Living".  The growing frustration and unreasonable charges to the Island directly involves the Sleat community.  Members considered the situation and agreed that a letter of support should be sent.  
3.3 Members considered the weekly planning lists and noted their contents.                                                 
4. A.O.C.B
4.1 Flora MacLean raised the matter of changing the names on the accounts.  Members considered the situation and agreed that Charles Culbertson and Archie MacCalman be added as signatories

4.2  Archie MacCalman raised the matter that Sleat Community Council had been approached by Sleat Community Trust requesting that a member of the Council be co-opted onto the board of Sleat Community Trust as to align the organisations.  Members considered the situation and agreed that Margaret Colpus would attend the next board meeting of Sleat Community Trust and report back to the next community council meeting.  
4.3 Flora MacLean raised the matter of attendance.  Members considered the situation and agreed to check the constitution in regards to rules on attendance thanked Rob Ware for work done on the website.  Members agreed to have contact details listed on the site.
4.4 Charles Culbertson raised the matter of Pam Allan’s meeting regarding the local bus service and asked if members would be attending and also if we would support her in regards to funding.  Members considered the situation and agreed Charles Culbertson would attend and the Council would fund the meeting.

4.5 Charles Culbertson raised the matter that there was a large workload in terms of letters and general correspondence.  Members considered the situation and agreed that the load should be distributed between members.  Charles Culbertson suggested that he would follow up TEC services enquiries.   
5. PUBLIC DISCUSSION SESSION
5.1 
Valerie Piddock raised the matter of the state of the road in particular the park at Stonefield and also in the village of Tarskavaig itself where there is damage on both sides of the road making it unavoidable.  And also the road crossings created by Scottish Water and the delay in repair.  Members considered the matter and agreed to contact TEC services and raise her concerns with George Speed. 

The next meeting is to be held at 7.30pm on the 3rd April 2012 in Ardvasar Hall
The meeting closed at 8.25pm 

